Alcoholic Beverage Board

February 6, 2017

The Alcoholic Beverage Board of the City of McMinnville met February 6, 2017 at 12:00 Noon at City

Hall. Present were: Lester Cowell, Patricia Riffe, and Noemi Crutchfield. Fred Hoover and Ben Newman
were absent.

Lester Cowell called the meeting to order and stated the first item of business was Dollar General
Store # 17695. Carla Burks was present. Lester asked her if she had carded people before and she stated
that she had worked 6 years at Dollar General and was familiar with the procedures. Patricia made 1%
motion and Noemi made 2" motion and the rest agreed.

The second business was Jill's Pub House & BBQ. Jill Sells was present. Lester asked her if she was
familiar with checking 1D’s and she stated yes. Her father has a business that sold beer, so she knew the
procedures. 1% motion was made from Patricia and 2" from Noemi and rest agreed.

The third restaurant was Stacked Bistro. Present was Richard Pekarz Jr. Lester asked him if he knew

the procedures. He replied yes. Noemi made first motion and Patricia made second and other members
agreed.

After that there was no more business and Lester made the motion to adjourn the meeting.



